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October 31, 2002

Mr. Robert White
5035 Chambers Street
Vancouver, B.C. V5R 3L8

Dear Mr. White,

Thank you for taking the time (o meet with us on October 8" (o share the concerns you have related to
the care your daughter, Laura, received through our Oncology Program. As promised, I am writing to
let you know about the changes we will be making in an effort to respond to some of your concerns.

A number of your concerns were related to our medication literature and communication about the
side effects of treatment. Specifically, you told us:

+ The chemotherapy drug sheets are very generic and do not provide specific information
differentiating the effects of high dose intensive therapy and lower doses of drugs, or on
effects related to combinations of different drugs given at the same time.

= Consistent communication is needed with the oncologist at decision making points, especially
when the child is experiencing multiple complications at the same time. More time should be
allowed for conversations to enable informed decision making.

+ The first family meeting where diagnosis and treatment were discussed gives too much
information at one time. Time is needed to allow the family to think about the information,
and someone then needs 1o approach the family and answer their questions the next day.

= You do not feel you were told Laura could actually dic of the complications of therapy and
assumed it would be due to the disease.

In response to these concerns, we will be taking the following actions:

o Revise the chemotherapy drug sheets and the AML consent form, adding an additional
warning about potential cumulative side effect of combined and intensive therapy for AML.

* Ensure parents are given the opportunity to talk to the physicians on the ward when they
request o do so by emphasizing to our staff and physicians the importance of regular
communication with families.

o Encourage both nurses and physicians to document conversations they have with parents on
the chart.

® Review communication processes and your observations at both the Oncology Divisional
Business Meeting and Oncology Patient Based Care Unit Operational Meeting in order to
raise awareness and identify improvement strategies.
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